## **Site Council minutes**

11/29/21

Webex virtual meeting

Attendees: Dr. Jared Comfort, principal

Travis Harrod, chair and parent

Amber Baranski, vice-chair and parent

Amy Shellhorn, PIF and secretary

Tricia Allen, parent

Chris Kasson, Schwegler Learning Coach

Welcome and review of minutes from last meeting: Approved and seconded

**Mission/Vision/Mantra updates and feedback:** Dr. Comfort shared 3 possibilities that staff have drafted for a mission statement that aligns with AVID. Parents/council shared feedback liking the 2nd option (see below) best where the main focus isn't "college and career readiness", but it is still an important part of the mission.

Our mission is to build a safe and nurturing community where all students and staff can grow socially, emotionally, and academically while focused on college and career readiness.

Dr. Comfort also shared three Vision options that staff have drafted. The acronym CUBS was used to express this vision. The vision should share how we will get to our mission. The vision that most of the council liked best is below. They liked the quick, simple straightforwardness of it and how it expressed our values at Schwegler. We felt that these values could be applied and practiced by both students and staff and that it's simplicity could be remembered by younger students.

Collaboration
Unity
Belonging
Supportive

Finally, Dr. Comfort shared that we will keep our mantra the same, "Where learning and fun always get done, let's go Cubs!"

He will share this feedback with faculty and staff and then update the council.

**Data Consult Presentation to ELT/Goal review update:** Dr. Comfort shared the presentation that he and Chris Kasson presented to the district and our Schwegler staff recently. See highlights below.

- Enrollment snapshot, around 300 students currently enrolled, we are a majority minority school.
- Shared the possibility of hiring a new fourth grade teacher to create another section for the second semester.
- Highlighted that we are making progress on all goals, staff evaluations are on target, last in person movie night was successful.
- Challenges include focusing on the right things and getting everyone heading in the right direction.
- Dr. Comfort shared building goal recaps from our last meeting and data to support these goals and how the district can support our goals better going forward.
- Parents asked some questions about Kagan training and CFAs.
- A parent made a request for the slides presented tonight to be available to view again.

Our next meeting is tentatively scheduled for the second Monday in February, 2022.